
 

 

 

Meeting Minutes 
February 26, 2013 

 
In Attendance: 
Members: John Meade, Frederick Komenda, Paul Everson, Robert Hazelton 
Staff: Joe Gibbs, Mooring Officer 
Council Liaison: Michael Hersey 
 
I. CALL TO ORDER:  
  Chairman John Meade called the meeting to order at 7pm. 
 
II. MINUTES: 
  The minutes of November 27, 2012 were accepted. 
 
III.       NOTICES OF INTENT (NOI): 
   None.  
 
IV. MOORING APPEALS: 
   None. 
 
V. OLD BUSINES:  
 The Town Manager had a public hearing on the proposed marina/mooring 
regulation changes last Friday.  The changes and comments from the hearing are with the 
Town Manager for review and acceptance. 
 
VI. NEW BUSINESS: 
            Cape Marine Contracting request for a commercial mooring was tabled as no 
one was there to represent them.   
 
 Request by MRW Marine Services was presented by Mr. White and discussed by the 
board for a commercial mooring permit near Cotuit Town Dock.  Mooring would be for 
servicing, testing and procedures for his vessel repair business.  Would not be a permanent 
home to anything.  Motion was made and seconded for the greater good to give Mr. White a 
mooring.  And recommend the same to the Harbormaster. Carried unanimously.        
 
 Ordinance update to Chapter 40: (Boats) for concurrence with the Environmental 
Police.  This would be done by adding to the waterskiing ordinance the wording 
“Additionally there shall be no water skiing within 300 feet of a shoreline being used as a 
swimming area whether public or private”.  The Cmte supported the proposed change. 
                                                                      
VII. CORRESPONDENCE:  
 Letters from Ann Canedy, Kate Plettner and Jim Kittredge regarding the Bornstein 
Notice of Intent.  Also a reminder from the Town Clerk on committee resignations. 
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VIII.    HARBORMASTER REPORT:  
 Waiting lists must be received in the Harbormasters Office by March 15 at 4:15pm.  Mooring renewals 
must be received by March 31 at 4:15 or be subject to the $50 late fee up to May 14.  Numerous renewals have 
been returned as they were not completed properly. 
 
 Committee members had a conflict with the next meeting and will look at March 19 as an alternate 
date.  
 
IX. ADJOURNMENT:   
  The meeting adjourned at 8:05pm. 
 
 
 
Documents: 
 -Town ordinance update for Environmental Police 
 -Letter from Cape Marine Contracting 
 -Email from Mike White 
 -Letter from Ann Canedy 
 -Letter from Kate Plettner 
 -Letter from Jim Kittredge 
 -Reminder from Town Clerk 
 -2012 Mooring Synopsis 
 
 
 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Joe Gibbs 
Assistant harbormaster/Mooring Officer 
 
 
 
 
   

 


